Mr. J. Lee Brown, Office of Community War Services, 800 Kansas Avenue, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Brown:

Mr. R. R. Strait, of our department, has handed to me your inquiry concerning our Wartime Recreation Training Institute, to be held at the University of Kansas on May 16 to 20, inclusive.

I am enclosing some of our publicity material on the institute, which I hope will answer your questions. Our advance registration is fine, and we definitely feel that this Institute will be very valuable at this time. I hope that representatives from your office will be able to attend the sessions.

We are very happy to send material also to Rev. Harry M. Cook, of Concordia. Thank you for suggesting that he and his committee might be interested.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH Enc.